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Sunday 25th November 2018 
 

The Church using óthe netô. 
A few weeks back I received an email from a lady in Victoria, British 

Columbia in Canada. She wrote to thank St. Mary’s for providing the Mass 

that she regularly tunes in to on the Internet and had complimentary things to 

say about our readers and musicians to boot.  It did occur to me that she must 

be an insomniac since we’re nine hours ahead of them, and she must be 

viewing in the middle of the night!  

But perhaps the sermons help her doze off!  
 

It’s not the first such message ‘from beyond’ that we’ve received. We have had family members able to be 

part of funerals, baptisms and weddings from faraway places, thanks to the miracle of modern science, and 

many of them have taken the time to express their gratitude through an email.   Increasingly we get requests 

for certificates, bookings for Baptisms and Weddings submitted through the Parish Website. We recently 

added a prayer request facility and this has proven quite popular with many people submitting prayer 

intentions. Clearly modern technology can be of great benefit to the work of the church. The sick and 

housebound can also tune in to Mass from home on Smartphone, Ipads, Tablets or PC’s, all you need is 

broadband access. 
 

Perhaps there is an elderly neighbour who is 

housebound and is not very tech savvy with no 

broadband access who would be thrilled to be 

able to watch the Mass from home. Why not 

loan them an IPad or Laptop on Sunday’s and 

allow them to use your wifi connection for an 

hour, it won’t cost and could make a world of 

difference.  I don’t think most neighbours 

would object to allowing sharing of their wifi 

in such a good cause. 
 

Both St. Patrick’s and St. Mary’s have 
recently added an online donation facility 

where parishioners can donate to the support 

of the parish using their debit or credit card. 

Do drop in and have a look around the 

websites of the Lucan Parishes and feel free to email any suggestions. 
 

St. Mary’s Lucan  www.lucanparish.com 

St. Patrick’s, Esker www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

Divine Mercy  www.lucansouthparish.net 

Lucan South:                                                                                       Fr. Philip Curran 

http://www.lucannewsletter.ie/
http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/
http://www.lucansouthparish.net/


Citizens Information Centre 
Ballyowen Castle Community Centre, Lucan 

Ph. 0761 07 5090, Fax. 01 6217930 

Email Lucan@citinfo.ie 

www.citizensinformation.ie 
 

Opening hours: Monday to Friday 

10 am to 1 pm and 2pm to 4 pm each day, 

convenience, please arrive before 12.30 p.m. in 

the morning, and before 3.45pm in the afternoon, 

as we close promptly.   
 

Citizens Information Phone Service (CIPS) 

0761 07 4000 – opening hours 9 am to 8 pm 

Monday to Friday. 
 

MABS (Money Advice and Budgeting Service) 

helpline and MABS mortgage arrears helpline are 

both on the same number 0761 07 2000. 

Our services are free and confidential. 
 

Free Legal Advice Clinic (FLAC) on Thursday 

nights from 7 pm to 8.30 pm.  FLAC telephone 

and referral line 1890 350250. Please note that 

FLAC provides Free Legal Advice and not Free 

Legal Aid. 

 

Credited Social Insurance Contributions  
or PRSI Credits 
The following is some information on PRSI 

credits. This is a complex area, further 

information is available on our website or at the 

Centre. 
 

If you are an employee, your employer makes Pay 

Related Social Insurance (PRSI) deductions from 

your earnings each week. These PRSI 

contributions to the Social Insurance Fund can 

help you to qualify for social insurance payments, 

such as Jobseeker's Benefit and State Pension 

(Contributory). If you are out of work you may 

qualify for a credited contribution. 
 

A credited social insurance contribution is a 

contribution given to you and recorded on your 

social insurance record. In some cases you can 

combine your paid and credited contributions to 

help you qualify for a social insurance payment. 
 

Rules: To qualify for a credit you must have 

worked and paid at least one PRSI contribution at 

PRSI Class A, B, C, D, E, or H and have paid or 

credited contributions in either of the last two 

completed tax years. For example, if you are 

applying for credits in 2017 you must have paid 

or credited contributions in either 2016 or 2015. If 

there is a gap of more than two completed tax 

years you must work and pay contributions for a 

further 26 weeks before you qualify for credited 

contributions. 

Credits are usually awarded at the same rate as 

your last paid PRSI contribution. Your credit will 

only help you to qualify for the social insurance 

payments appropriate to your PRSI class. For 

example, if your last paid PRSI contribution was 

Class A your credits will be for Class A. If 

however, your last PRSI contribution was at Class 

B your credits will be for Class B. More 

information is available about social insurance 

classes and the social welfare payments for each 

class. 
 

Credits during Unemployment: You get credits 

automatically if you are fully unemployed and 

getting Jobseeker's Benefit. You can continue to 

get credits if you have used up your entitlement to 

Jobseeker's Benefit and qualify for Jobseeker's 

Allowance. 
 

You do not automatically get credits if you are 

getting Jobseeker's Allowance. You must have 

paid or credited PRSI contributions in either of 

the last two tax years to get credits with 

Jobseeker's Allowance. 
 

You can sign on for credits, if you are not 

entitled to a social welfare payment or you are a 

qualified adult on your spouse's, civil partner's or 

cohabitant's social welfare payment as long as 

you: 

Are unemployed 

Available and capable of work 

Genuinely seeking work 

Have paid or credited PRSI contributions in either 

of the last two tax years 

Safeguarding your entitlements if you retire early 
 

If you retire early and do nothing, you will have a 

number of years during which you have no PRSI 

contributions. This will mean that you may have 

difficulty in qualifying for the State Pension 

(Contributory). 
 

If you are not employed or self-employed, you do 

not have to pay PRSI contributions. You can keep 

your PRSI contribution record up to date either by 

getting credits or paying voluntary PRSI 

contributions. 

 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Palmerstown Tea Dance  
 

Palmerstown Community  

and Youth Centre  

(beside Supervalu)  

Upper Kennelsfort Rd 
 

Sunday 3pm ð 6pm 

November 25 th  -  Good Times 
 

Contact No: 01-6166981 

 



Irish Red Cross  
Annual Old Folks Party 2018 
Our annual Old Folks Party will be held on the 

9th December in Finnstown Castle Hotel Lucan. 

If you would like to attend our party as a new 

member, you will have to over 66 years old, 

collect your pension from the Lucan area to be 

eligible to attend.  
 

If you can contact Bernadette Cummins on 

6282661 between 6pm to 7.30pm or Mary Cullen 

on 6245076 between 6pm to 7.30pm.  
 

All newcomers to have their names and 

address into any of the above numbers on or 

before the 26th November. Any names after this 

date will be put on the list for next year (2019). 

So please contact us on or before closing date as 

not to disappoint any latecomers. 

 

 

 

Lucan Active Retirement Assoc. 
A great time was had by all who went to The 

Yeats Country House Hotel in Sligo we had 

Dancing and singing every night, lovely walks 

around Ross's Point and trips into Sligo town and 

to Strand Hill. 
 

Looking forward to our Christmas party's our club 

party is on the 20th December in the parish hall at 

11-30 with food and entertainment. The 

remainder of the money for Christmas Party in the 

Springfield Hotel is now due. 

At this stage we are 

working hard to upgrade 

our shed, it needs a lot of 

hard work to make it 

rainproof and properly 

insulated. To drive the 

required works we need 

skilled & experienced tradesmen, particularly 

carpenters and other woodworkers. If you have 

the skills you may not have to do any physical 

work but could direct others in doing what's 

needed. So, if you fit the bill, visit our shed or 

come to our next general meeting. We are also 

contactable via Email or phone. We have recently 

succeeded in obtaining significant grants (a big 

'Thank You' to the Dept. of Rural & Community 

Development and also SDCC) but we must 

complete our shed upgrade before we can install 

exciting new, grant-aided equipment -a bandsaw, 

planer/jointer and a dust collection system. 
 

A gentle reminder that annual fees are 

now due; for €50 you can use the shed 5 

days a week all year round with tea & 

biscuits included.  
 

Our next general meeting is on Monday, 

3rd December, 6.30 to 7.50pm in Lucan 

Library; all are welcome. Our general 

meetings offer everybody a chance to 

voice their opinions and/or bring forward 

ideas or suggestions. If you have ideas or 

suggestions or a point to make come and 

share them with us and contribute to a 

positive and productive meeting. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHRISTMAS LIGHTS  
 
 
 

Lucan Festival Committee have 

been requested to organise the 

ceremony of switching on the 

Christmas Lights in the Village. 

 

The switch on will take place this 

year on Sun 9th December in the 

Village Green. 

 

Entertainment will be provided 

from 3.30 pm with Santa 

arriving at approx. 4pm. 



arish Notes 
St Maryõs, Lucan  
www.lucanparish.com 

 

Ministers of the Word:    

The roster for Ministers of the Word for 

December 2018, January and February 2019 was 

sent to all who receive it by email on 15th 

November.  A copy is available for collection in 

the sacristy for those Ministers who have not 

received it by e-mail. 
 

Bethany Group:  Bethany Group is available to 

listen to or just be there for anyone who is feeling 

lonely or lost following the death of a loved one.  

We meet on the 2nd Monday of each month from 

10.30am-11.30am, also on the 4th Thursday of 

each month from 8pm - 9pm.  Parish Centre – 

6217041  
 

Christian Meditation:  We meet each Tuesday at 

8pm in The Bungalow.  Everyone welcome.   

Sr. Geraldine, 6217158 
 

Legion of Mary: We meet in Room 2 in the 

Parish Centre every Wednesday at 6.30pm.  We 

are much involved in home visits and nursing 

homes.  With extra help we could a wider range 

of work in the parish.  Come and join us, you will 

not regret it.    

More info: Peter 01 6241105/ Brigid 01 6281686 
 

Parish Ministry : It is an important part of our 

ministry to support people in times of sickness 

and bereavement.  We would greatly appreciate it, 

if you would let us know if someone in your 

family is ill or admitted to hospital.  Ph. 6217041 

weekdays between 9.30am and 2pm. (except 

Thursday).  
 

Holy Communion for the sick and 

housebound: 

If you wish to avail of this service or if you know 

someone who does, please contact one of the 

priests. 
 

The Irish Catholic:  Don’t miss out! ‘The Joy of 

the Gospel is here!’ Read news, analysis and 

enjoy our faith, family and lifestyle features 

weekly by buying The Irish Catholic, the longest 

selling Catholic newspaper in Ireland.  It is 

available in this church! 

 

 
 
 
 

St. Patrickõs 
Esker/Dodsboro/Adamstown 
www.stpatrickslucan.ie 

 

Bethany Bereavement Support Group: 

This is a voluntary parish based ministry which 

aims to help and support those who have suffered 

a loss through bereavement or otherwise. 

Grieving is a natural process which can be helped 

by someone listening with empathy and 

understanding.  We meet on the third Wednesday 

of each Month from 8pm to 9pm in the Pastoral 

Centre, St. Patrick’s Church. This is a free, 

confidential service and is available to everyone 

in Lucan and the outlying areas.   

We can be contacted through the Parish office: 

Tel: (01) 628 1018 or 089 2507213, or  email:  

stpatrickschurchlucan@gmail.com  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PTAA - Pioneers 
Abstaining from Drink and Drugs. 

Annual Church Gate collection will be held in 

St Patrick's Church this weekend  

24th /25th November.  

- Breege Morris, 

(Central Council) 086 2725875. 

 

 

 

Pilgrimage 
Medjugorje 2019 

May 6th - 9 nights €649. pps 

May 3rd - 12 nights €739. pps 

Contact Pat and Phil 087 2238911/ 01 6281436 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Medjugorje Mass 
St Mary's Church, Lucan 

Monday 3rd December at 7.30pm 

(Rosary and Confessions at 6.45pm) 

All Welcome 

 

 

Lucan Gospel Choir will be singing at the 

Family Mass 10.30am in St Patrick’s 

Church this Sunday 25th November.  
 

We would love to see you there. 

 

St Mary's Folk Group  
Our next Mass takes place this 

Sunday 12.15pm. 

Please come along and join in the singing. 

 

 

 

http://www.lucanparish.com/
http://www.stpatrickslucan.ie/


Lucan ICA 
Tues. 27th Nov: Craft Morning 

10am to 12.30pm 
 

Wed. 28th Nov: Committee and 

Business meetings together 

tonight at 8pm as we are invited to a flower 

arrangement demonstration taking place on 

Wednesday 5th December in the Parish Centre as 

a fundraiser for our Senior Citizens for Christmas. 
 

Thank you to Eilís Butler for a lovely jewellery 

making morning last Saturday in aid of “Wells for 

Zoe”.  We will “glitz” our way through 

Christmas! 
 

Also a big “Thank You” to Mr Frank Colgan and 

staff of The Spa Hotel for looking after us so well 

as usual at our Christmas Get Together on 

Wednesday 21st  
 

We enjoyed Lucan Dramatic Society’s production 

of 3 – 1 Act Plays after our dinner.  Well done to 

everyone involved. 

 

 

 

Remember your loved ones 

this Christmas at the annual 

remembrance 

ceremony Light up a 

life taking place in Our 

Lady’s Hospice & Care Services. 

Sunday 2nd December in Harold’s Cross at 

3.45pm.   

Special Guest: Jim Gavin (Dublin GAA manager)  

Travel by public transport advised as no parking 

available. 

Volunteer Stewards Needed!  

Call 1-4911072 to sponsor a light or 

see www.lightupalife.ie 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank You  
I wish to express my heartfelt gratitude for all the 

get well wishes and Mass cards I received during 

my stay in hospital/nursing home. 

I have asked for a Mass to be offered for all of 

your intentions. 

Angela Connor 

 

 

 

St Vincent de Paul - St Mary's 

Conference 
We would like to thank all our loyal supporters 

and helpers for their support throughout the year. 

Coming up to Christmas can be a stressful time. If 

you, or anyone you know, could do with some 

help this Christmas, please do not hesitate to 

phone 01-8550022. All help is treated 

confidentially.  

The annual appeal this year will be held 

nation-wide on December 8th / 9th  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Useful Phone Numbers: 
Pieta House: 1800 247 247 

Aware: 1890 303 302 

Samaritans: 1850 609 090 

Childline: 1800 66 66 66 

ROSSECOURT 
CHRISTMAS MARKET 

 

 

Saturday 8th December, 11am to 4pm 

Rossecourt Resource Centre, Balgaddy 

 

Selection of Christmas Goodies 

Cakes and Puddings, Flowers, 

Plus Stewartôs Pottery and lots more. 
 

Santa will be there from 12 to 2pm. 
 

 

Why not have your Irish Breakfast in 

our restaurant - open from 9am 

 

Christmas Cards  

for Sale  
 

In aid of Peter McVerry Trust  
Pack of 10 for €5 
 

In aid of Nagarhope  

€5 for Pack of 12 

Six beautiful designs. 

Available from 191 Beech Park 

Or contact 087-0666891 
 

In aid of Pieta House  
Pack of 12 for €5  
 

All available from  

St Mary's Parish Office. 

 

http://www.lightupalife.ie/


Anniversaries  

 

CLARK (ALBERT ð NOBBY) 

2nd Anniversary ð 28 th  November 
It’s so hard to forget  

Someone who gave you 

So much to remember.  

Love and missing you Dad.  

Love Lynsey, David, Ben, Katie, Charlie and 

Bobby  

CURTIS (PATTIE)  

2nd Anniversary ð 1st  December  
Late of Dodsboro Cottages. 

In our hearts always Mam. 

From all the family 

Anniversary Mass on Saturday 1st 
December at 7pm in St. Patrick's Church, 

Esker. 

 

EIFFE (BREDA)  

4 th  Anniversary ð 22 nd November  
The day God called your name Ma 

It broke my heart in two 

There’s not a single day goes by 

When I don’t think of you 

You’ve given me great strength though Ma 

To see life’s tough days through 

And I am forever grateful 

That I shared my life with you 

Miss you every day. 

Your loving son Viv and Joanne xxxx 

Also remembering Da (Jimmy) our second sad 

Christmas without you xxxx 

 

EIFFE (BREDA)  

4 th  Anniversary -  22 nd November  
In loving memory of our dear Mother 

We think of you in silence 

We often speak your name 

But all we have are memories 

And your picture in a frame. 

Your resting place we visit 

And put flowers there with care 

But no one knows the heartache 

As we turn and leave you there. 

Sadly missed by Clodagh and AA 

 

 

 

 

JARVIS (ELIZABETH ð ANNE)  

7 th  Anniversary ð 27 th  November  
Legacy of Love. 
A wife, a mother, a grandma too 
This is the legacy we have from you 
You taught us love and how to fight 

You gave us strength, you gave us might 

A stronger person would be hard to find 

And in your heart you were always kind 

You fought for us all in one way or another 

Not just as a wife, not just as a mother 

For all of us you gave your best 

Now the time has come for you to rest 

So go in peace, you’ve earned your sleep 

Your love in our hearts we’ll eternally keep. 

Those special memories of you  

Will always make us smile 

Your Soul travels with us  

Through our eyes and lives  

We see butterflies as you pass us by.  

Love always Mam from your children Ken, Linda 

Elaine and Anne Marie, grandchildren Richard, 

Katie, Ava and Jack and extended family and 

friends  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Date for your diary........... 
 

The Garda Survivors Support 
Association (GSSA) 

Presents 

An Evening of Seasonal 
Music & Song 

Featuring 

Fiona Murphy, Soprano 
In Concert With 

The Band of An Garda Siochana 
Music Director: Inspector Pat Kenny 

Compere: Ray Kennedy (RTE) 
 

Westmanstown Sports  
and Conference Centre 
Tuesday 27th November 2018 
(Performance starts at 8pm Sharp) 

Wine and Mince Pie Interval Reception  
 

Tickets ú25 available from: 

Margaret Dixon 086 845 1949 

Michael & Eileen Griffin 086-8704365 

Breda Hand 083-8248730 

 

BAPTISMAL CANDLES  
On sale in St. Maryõs Parish Centre  
or the Sacristy. Cost û5. 

 



Fundraiser for Wells For Zoe 
A great day was had by all yesterday, and a full 

house! A total of €1,080 was raised (no costs 

taken out), with every penny raised going to 

where it is needed.  
 

 

Thank you to all those who came on the day, to 

those who so generously donated. And to 

Stephanie and Amber of Lucan girl guides who 

helped with the teas.  
 

It was a fun morning for a great cause. 

Eilís Butler 

 

 

Liffey Sound are 

broadcasting live 

from the Penny Hill 

pub on Friday the 

30th of November at 

8pm. Join Liam & 

Gary for some great tunes to kick off your 

weekend! 
 

Then dance the night away upstairs in the 

Penny Blue, music provided by Liffey Sound 

DJ’s! 
 

Don't forget to tune in to our brand new 

programme on Friday evenings, "Your Ireland 

music show" presented by Lisa Gorry is 

broadcast 5pm-7pm. The programme features 

the best of new and old Irish music. 
 

www.liffeysoundfm.ie or catch up on 

Facebook 
 

Liffey Sound 96.4FM- Lucan's Community 

radio station! 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Esker Active Retirement Association  
Hi all. We had our walking football coach, 

Stephen, back today – he put our players through 

their paces as we are taking part in a soccer 

tournament tomorrow!  We won the tournament 

the last time we took part so hopefully our team 

will do us proud again tomorrow.   
 

Still more new people joining our club every 

week and they’re very welcome.   After the 

walking football we had our usual indoor bowls, 

scrabble and card games.   
 

Our Christmas night out is a night at the races in 

Shelbourne Park on Tue 4th Dec.  Please contact 

one of the committee if you still have to pay your 

balance asap.  
 

Our club Christmas party is on Wed 19th 

December so keep that date in your diary guys.  

Our club runs every Wed at 1.30pm – 4pm in St 

Andrew’s Church Hall in Lucan.   
 

Marian Egan (Club Secretary) 086 1269 043  

9 

Date for your diary....... 
 

Wednesday 5th December at 8pm 

in St. Maryôs Parish Centre 
 

Festive Flowers  
 

Demonstrator ï Christine Hughes 



Come and have another look! 

St Maryõs Friday Photography Soir®e  
 

6th Exhibition of Photographs 

Lucan Library, Newcastle Road 

Saturday 24th November 2018 until Christmas 
 

A rotating selection of the photographs displayed 

in the Parish Centre exhibition of the work of the 

St. Maryôs Friday Photography Soir®e will be on 

display in Lucan Library  for the next month 

starting on Saturday 24th November.  So if you 

missed this wonderful exhibition now is a second 

opportunity to see the work of the group.  

 

 

 

A new book by 
Lucan native Dr 
Ciarán McCabe was 
published last week. 
 

'Begging, Charity and 

Religion in Pre-Famine 

Ireland'  examines the 

history of begging and 

alms-giving in Ireland in 

the decades preceding 

the Great Famine, and 

deepens our 

understanding of poverty, charity and religion in 

Ireland's past. The book, which is published by 

Liverpool University Press, is based on a PhD that 

Ciarán completed at Maynooth University.  
 

Ciaran, who formerly 

worked as a journalist 

at the Liffey 

Champion in Leixlip, 

is now based at UCD 

where he is an Irish 

Research Council 

postdoctoral fellow, 

working in 

association with the 

new tenement 

museum at 14 

Henrietta Street. A book launch is expected in the 

near future. 

 

 

Poppy Lady! 
We received a lovely message re the article on 

Poppy Talk, in last week’s issue. A reader 

contacted us to tell us that her mother, Ann 

Dignam and friend, Tory Clarke, who worked in 

Hills Mill, actually sold some of those poppies! 

Our thoughts are with our 

Methodist friends this week 

as they have just found their 

church in Lucan has become 

unstable following a recent 

storm – it seems that the roof 

has actually become detached 

from the walls! 

 

 

The Methodists have been in Lucan since 1832, 

when they had their meetings in The Square. The 

present church dates from 1877. It was renovated 

in the 1980s and since then has played a very 

important part in the community for various 

groups.  
 

We hope things work out for them though 

unfortunately, it will be at a great cost. In the 

meantime, the Methodists will be holding their 

services in the new St. Andrew’s School, in 

Ballydowd.  
 

Congratulations to the two Lucan people who 

launched books last weekend – The Night of 

Other Days by Hugh Mulrooney (The Life and 

Work of Seamus Heaney), and Donôt Shoot the 

Copyboy by John Kelly. Both will make nice 

stocking-fillers! 
 

Congratulations to Lucan Drama on their 

production this past week – we didn’t make it to 

the Spa so far, as between coughs and sneezes, 

our office is like a small hospital at the moment! 
 

Thank you to Breda for the lovely surprise! It 

was much appreciated! 
 

Weôve just about recovered from the heart-

stopping moments at the Aviva on Saturday night 

last when Ireland beat the All Blacks – What a 

wonderful lift, things like this give us! 
 

New Pedestrian Traffic Lights  now in operation 

on Tandy’s Lane just beside Dodsboro Cottages 

and the Paddocks. This old route is 

unrecognizable beyond belief! 



CHOO L 

NEWS  
 

 
 
 

Lucan Community College  
Tomi Reichental visits Lucan CC to launch 

new book for school children: Tomi Reichental, 

renowned author and Holocaust survivor from 

World War II, visited Lucan Community College 

last Thursday to launch his new book for children 

called Tomi. The book is aimed at school children 

10 years and upwards and provides a chance for 

school children to get an understanding of the life 

during the Holocaust from a survivor of one of the 

world's great tragic events. This special reading 

and book signing was attended by all 1st year 

students of the college, Leaving Certificate 

History and Politics students as well as 6th class 

students from one of Lucan's primary schools 

Scoil Áine.  
 

 

Tomi Reichental was born in 1935 in Slovakia. 

He was sent to Bergen-Belsen concentration camp 

in 1944. Tomi has lived in Dublin since 1959 and 

regularly talks to Irish schools about his wartime 

experiences. A documentary about Tomi's 

attempts to meet one of his jailers, Close to Evil, 

has been shown on TV and in cinemas throughout 

the world, and helped again to raise the profile of 

the Holocaust. 
 

2 Projects selected for the BT Young Scientist 

Exhibition 2019: All in Lucan Community 

College, and the Science Department in 

particular, are thrilled for the two projects that 

have qualified to compete in the BT Young 

Scientist & Technology Exhibition at the RDS in 

Dublin, from 9th to the 12th of January 2019. 

Congratulations to Faye Murphy, Tara Phelan, 

Cora O'Toole, Gabriele Kolesnikovaite and 

Danielius Kolesnikova on this amazing 

achievement. We wish them the very best of luck 

in the preparation for the exhibition with the 

projects looking at Women in Sport: Examining 

the Most Effective Ways of Keeping Girls Playing 

Sport Through Their Teenage Years and the 

Investigation of How the Bi-Annual Clock 

Change Effects the Irish Population. 
 

Winning run for unbeaten Senior Hurlers 

comes to an end: Commiserations to our amazing 

team of senior hurlers who came up short in a 

feisty encounter with Scoil Dara this week. The 

team fought hard on the day to protect their two 

season unbeaten run but it was not their day. The 

team valiantly fought until the end, led by Captain 

Charlie Keher, and were gracious in defeat. Well 

done to Lucan’s man of the match, Ben O’Toole, 

who never gave up and epitomized the fighting 

spirit that has become the bedrock of our senior 

hurling team. Next season will bring more 

adventures and a chance to build a winning run 

again.  
 

Active Learning in LCC : Our college focus on 

active student learning is in full swing for the 

current academic year with teachers really giving 

their all to get students involved and active in 

their own learning. Classes are a hive of activity 

with the buzzing excitement of student’s engaging 

and interested in their own classroom learning. 

This week we have had 1st year science students 

busy examining a range of crazy samples under a 

microscope as part of science week, transition 

year students measure longshore drift in a 

Donabate fieldstudy and geography students got 

competitive trying to identify rocks in a 

groupwork activity. Check out our new college 

twitter feed at Learning@LucanCC to see other 

examples of student active learning in the college. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Scoil Mhuire 
Woodview Hts / Airlie Hts 

 

Applications now being accepted for 

September 2019 Infants' Classes 
 
 
 
 

A pre enrolment form can be  

submitted online using our website 

www.scoilmhuire.ie 

 

http://www.scoilmhuire.ie/


Coláiste Phádraig CBS 
Trath na gCeist: Hard luck to our three teams 

who competed in the Dublin round of the Tráth na 

gCeist Boird Feachtas that was held in Wesley 

College on Tuesday 20th November. Two of our 

teams just missed out on qualification for the 

National Final by one point. The team of Abhiram 

Ajith, Sabah Uddin Allem, Shane Whelan and 

Colin Duffy finished with a score of 43/60 to 

claim third place but unfortunately only the top 

two teams advanced. Our team of Ian O’ Flynn, 

Keith Quinn and Mutharim Ul Haque also got 43 

answers correct to share third spot while third 

team of Gordon Duffy, Paul Vargehse and Elee 

Kalee finished in a respectable 5th placed with a 

score of 37/60. Táimid go léir sa scoil an-bhródúil 

as na daltaí a ghlac páirt. Coimeád suas an sár 

obair mar Beatha teanga í a labhairt.  
 

Soccer: Our u17 soccer team advanced to the 3rd 

round of the Junior Leinster Cup with an 

emphatic 7-0 win against Tallaght CS. Kyle 

Robinson continued his recent hot streak in front 

of goal as he scored five times for the 2nd game in 

a row. Adam Wells and James Harold scored the 

other two goals.   

Our 1st yr team played two Dublin League group 

matches this week. On Monday they went down 

to a narrow 1-0 defeat to Coolmine CS but 

recovered from this setback to defeat Beneavin 

College 6-0 the following day thanks to goals 

from Tyler Cole Doherty (2), Dylan Talbot (2), 

Cory O’ Sullivan and Calvin Brennan.  

Our u15 team drew 1-1 with Tallaght CS in their 

1st group match on Wednesday with Rian Fortune 

grabbing the Lucan goal with a fine left footed 

volley.  

28 students and two teachers travelled to the 

Aviva Stadium last Thursday for the much 

anticipated Derby clash against Northern Ireland. 

Although the game was a rather dull affair with 

no goals, the students offered great vocal support 

throughout to the Boys in Green and hopefully 

more exciting matches lay ahead for the loyal fan 

base in our school.  
 

Football: Our u14 footballers played three Dublin 

League group games recently. The team were 

beaten 4-10 to 2-07 by St.McDara’s in their 

opening game before going down 6-13 to 2:9 to 

Terenure College. The team then faced a must 

win game against Salesian College but young 

Lucan team, comprising mainly of 1st yrs, were 

beaten 3-11 to 3-06. Unfortunately, the team are 

now out of the competition.  

Our senior footballers began their League 

campaign last week with a draw against 

Castleknock College, 4-10 to 3-13. Matthew 

Dunne, Adam Lambe, Mark Dietz and Cathal 

Shanahan scored the Lucan goals.  

Our u16 team won their 2nd group match from 

two on Tuesday as they defeated St. Kevin’s 

College, Finglas 3-18 to 2-0. Adam Lambe scored 

two of the goals with Liam Garrigan grabbing the 

other as Lucan cruised to a facile victory. 
 

Well Being: The school hosted an “Active 

School” week from Monday 12th to Friday 16th 

Nov. Irish students are currently in the bottom 5 

countries in Europe for physical activity rate. In a 

time when the positive correlation between being 

physically active and health is unprecedented, the 

school decided to promote physical activity with a 

week-long series of fun activities designed to 

encourage participation and raise awareness 

among 1st and 2nd yr students. 5 a side indoor 

competitions were held during the week while all 

teachers were encouraged to play short games in 

each classroom that encouraged physical activity. 

A notice board of community links with 

information on local clubs, contact details etc was 

put up in the main corridor while running maps 

and cycle routes to and from school were 

distributed among the students. Taster sessions of 

a number of different sports were held in the hall 

while the screens around the school displayed tips 

on being active. Well done to Mr. Keane on 

organising all the activities and to Mr. O’ Brien 

for facilitating and supervising the activities.  
 

 

Fundraising: The TY students visited Pieta 

House in Lucan this week to present a cheque for 

100e to the charity as proceeds from the recent 

Talent Show in the school. The school have 

supported this wonderful organisation for many 

years as they do fantastic with in the area and 

indeed around the country, in the area of mental 

health and suicide prevention.  



St Josephõs College 
An Evening of Christmas Fare! St. Joseph’s 

College Parents’ Association invites you to an 

Evening of Christmas Fare on Thursday 6th 

December at 8pm. Enjoy a cookery demonstration 

of Sweets, Treats & Party Food by Home 

Economics teacher, Michelle Reagan. Tickets are 

€15 – available at the school. Contact: 01-

6281160. Everybody is welcome! 
 

 
 

Talent Show: There are still tickets available for 

our Saturday and Sunday performances this 

weekend of the musical ‘Mary Poppins’. This 

musical is a great hit with young and old. Our 

students enjoyed mid-week performances on 

Tuesday and Wednesday and the reaction has 

been fantastic. Tickets can be obtained from 

school reception: 01-6281160. 

 

 
 

Senior Debating: Congratulations to our 

fantastic Senior Debaters on their success on 

Wednesday evening in their Concern Debate 

against Adamstown C.C. The motion was ‘Nike 

should be applauded for standing with Colin 

Kaepernick’. Well done to our Chairperson, 

Timekeeper and all of the supporters who braved 

the appalling weather. 
 

Soccer: Congratulations to Lauren Strong (2nd 

year) who was wearing the number 14 jersey for 

the Leinster U15 players last weekend when they 

competed in the FAI Schools Interprovincial 

Soccer Tournament. The girls won all three 

games to be crowned U15 Interprovincial 

Tournament Champions. 
 

Football: Well done to our Junior Gaelic 

Football team who won the 3rd round of the 

Dublin Championship on Monday, beating 

Coláiste Cois Life. They are now into the Dublin 

quarter-finals! 
 

Bag Packing: A group of TY students helped bag 

pack and fundraise for the Lucan Lions Club last 

Friday and Saturday in Supervalu Lucan – you 

might have seen them! 
 

Shoe Box Appeal: On Tuesday we sent away 

over 300 shoeboxes to the charity Team Hope. 

Our target was to collect 300 shoeboxes to 

celebrate the 300-year anniversary of the birth of 

Nano Nagle, the founder of the Presentation 

Order. Presentation Day was Wednesday 21st 

November. We exceeded our target thanks to the 

generosity of students, parents, teachers and the 

local community. Well done to Mr Walsh and Mr 

Ryan for organising the collection this year! 
 

Term Exams: Our Term Exams begin next 

Monday for all year groups (except TY). Best 

wishes to all of our hard-working students! 
 

 

MARY POPPINS  – our school musical runs 

until Sunday 25th November at 8pm nightly. 

Adults €15. Students and Seniors €10. Ph: 01-

6281150. 

 
 

Follow us on Twitter: @STJosephs3 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Maryõs BNS, Lucan 
 

We have some places  

available for Junior  

Infants Sept 2019.  
 

Please download an  

application from the  

school website homepage and return to 

school office by 30th November. 
 

Check out our promotional video on 

our school facebook page! 

 

 

 



ST. MARY'S LUCAN BRIDGE CLUB 
Results: 19th. November 2018 

N/S:   1st.  Bridie Nestor & Nuala Joyce 

          2nd. Pearl Hynes & Rosemary McGavock 

          3rd.  Angela Hurley & Gerry Fallon  

E/W:   1st.  Eileen Lynch & Sheila Fallon 

          2nd. Marguerite Cunningham & Jacinta 

McKelvey 

          3rd.  Kay Cullen & Carmel Shanley 

 

 

 

 

ST. MARY'S CARDS  
Resume again on Sunday night next 25th 

November at 8.30pm in Lucan Parish Centre.  

Hope to see a big crowd.  

 

 
 
'Babies don't come with a manual, 
but maybe they could'  
The experiences and outcomes for mothers who 

take part in the Upto2 Programme. Dr Gráinne 

Hickey from Maynooth University who is 

presenting the Enrich Upto2 programme follow-

up findings. 
 

The Upto2 Programme is a course designed to 

help mothers with all aspects of their baby. 

Meeting every fortnight, mothers and babies form 

lasting friendships, gain confidence and learn 

from the trained Public Health Nurses and Family 

Support Workers who deliver the course. 
 

Dr Catriona Delaney from Archways will present 

on óHow are they doing now?' Well-Being 

amongst 14 year olds in Clondalkin. 
 

In 2017, the first part of the Well-Being Study 

was launched which looked at the well-being of 

2nd, 4th and 6th class students. In 2017/18 the 

study expanded to look at 14 year olds in three 

secondary schools in Clondalkin.  
 

The event will take place on Tuesday the 4th in 

the Áras Chrónáin Intercultural Centre  and 

starts at 11am. 
 

To attend, register at the link below:  

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/blue-skies-initiative-

presentation-of-findings-of-the-upto2-

programme-child-well-being-research-tickets-

52120774640 
 

 

Blue Skies Initiative, Clondalkin 

 

Celbridge Mill Community Centre 
MainStreet Celbridge. Phone 01 6288556  

www.celbridgemillcommunitycentre.ie 
 

Christmas Craft Fair  and Music 24th Nov. 

11am-5pm 
 

Christmas Fair & Family Day  25th Nov incl. 

Visit Santa in his Sitting Room, Magic Martha 

Shows, Face Painting, Free Bouncy Castle and 

obstacle course.  
 

Soccer Players aged 55 ï 75 years wanted for 

our “Walking Indoor Soccer” which takes place 

on Tuesdays at 7pm  
 

Fancy a game of traditional ñWhist/ 25sò?  

Whist / 25s Card Games and social night at the 

centre every Monday at 8.30pm.  

Phone Mary at 01 6288174. 

 

 
Transport Users 
With a new road looking more likely as a solution 

to ease traffic congestion on the M50 and to cater 

for all the new houses that will be built in Dublin 

over the next ten years. There are two options 

where this new road could go from the M4 to the 

M3. 1. From the Leixlip East junction just above 

the Spa Hotel. 2. Across via Intel Leixlip. The 

second option at Intel is by far the best, it causes 

the least interference to the local areas. The Spa 

option would divide and destroy the wonderful 

new park facility across the river in that area. 

There are many more disadvantages with the Spa 

option. These must be taken into account before 

any decision is made. 

T. Newton 086 3127364      

 

 

Lucan Library  
Lucan Menôs Shed 

Monday 3rd December, 6.30 pm – 8.00pm 

Local group meeting. New members welcome. 
 

Adult Creative Writing Group  

Thursday 6th & 20th December, 10.00 am – 

12.00pm. New members welcome. 
 

Society for Old Lucan 

Saturday 8th December, 2.00pm-400pm 

Local history group meeting. All welcome. 
 

Christmas Flower Arranging 

Thursday 13th December, 10.30-12.30pm. 
 

Photo Exhibition 

St. Mary’s Friday Photography Club from Friday 

23rd November  

 

https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/blue-skies-initiative-presentation-of-findings-of-the-upto2-programme-child-well-being-research-tickets-52120774640
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/blue-skies-initiative-presentation-of-findings-of-the-upto2-programme-child-well-being-research-tickets-52120774640
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/blue-skies-initiative-presentation-of-findings-of-the-upto2-programme-child-well-being-research-tickets-52120774640
https://www.eventbrite.ie/e/blue-skies-initiative-presentation-of-findings-of-the-upto2-programme-child-well-being-research-tickets-52120774640
http://www.celbridgemillcommunitycentre.ie/


Political Notes  
 
Ed OôBrien ï Fianna Fáil  
Constituency Office, 8A The Village Centre 

Ph: 01 6105811. Mob: 087 7997609 

E mail: eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie 

www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan 

@EdOBrien1  

Leader Fianna Fáil Group on South Dublin 

County Council 

Budget 2019: I am delighted to report that 

Council has agreed a large increase in the budget 

for services such as grass cutting, tree pruning and 

footpath repairs for the coming year. Due to the 

breakup of the Sinn Fein/Independent alliance on 

SDCC the Fianna Fáil group had the opportunity 

to be involved in the negotiations of this budget 

and achieved major increases in the budget for 

these services for the first time since 2014. I am 

also grateful to colleagues who supported my 

motion to provide a €50,000 fund for Men’s 

Sheds in the county. 

Clinics: I am available to discuss any issues 

residents may have at my constituency office 

Monday through Thursday. 

 

John Curran T.D. ï Fianna Fáil  
Email: John.curran@oireachtas.ie Phone: 01 6183792.  

facebook.com/john.curranff Twitter: @curranjohna  

Call on Lucan Residents to have their voices 

heard during Core Bus Corridor public 

consultation process: The launch of Bus 

Connects Core Bus Corridor Project took place 

last week. Lucan to the City Centre is one of these 

core routes and is included in Phase 1 of the 

public consultation process. Phase 1 runs from 

now (Nov 14th) until 15th February. The NTA will 

issue information letters directly to any house or 

business whose garden or frontage may have to be 

acquired. These letters have already been sent in 

the case of the four corridors in Phase 1, including 

15 properties in Lucan.  More detailed 

information on the Core Bus Corridor Project is 

available on the BusConnects website, 

www.busconnects.ie. The NTA are also 

establishing a community forum for each corridor 

to facilitate engagement with all parties including 

individuals, residents associations, community 

groups, etc. 

 

Gino Kenny TD- People Before Profit  
Phone: 01-6183816. Email: gino.kenny@oir.ie  

Lucan Core Bus Corridor: The National Transport 

Authority’s (NTA)  have announced 16 Core Bus 

Corridors projects on the busiest arterial routes to 

Dublin city centre.  Each corridor will have 

continuous bus and segregated cycle lanes where 

practicable.  The objective of the Core Bus 

Corridors project is to reduce bus journey times to 

and from the city centre, across the core bus 

network. The National Transport Authority 

(NTA) launched its proposals on November 15. 

Public consultation on the first four corridors has 

now commenced. The NTA has split 16 corridors 

into 3 phases. Phase 1 includes Lucan, 

Blanchardstown, Clongriffen and Swords. 

 
Cllr. Paul Gogarty ï Independent 
“Not just at election time” 

Tel: 087-2752489.  Email: info@paulgogarty.com 

Live broadcasts of Council meetings scuppered 

again: Myself, Guss and Liona were satisfied 

with a small but significant increase in funding in 

this year’s budget in areas mentioned previously. 

However yet again of a majority of Councillors 

(ie FG, FF, SF, Lab, SD) opposed our latest 

motion to introduce live or recorded broadcasts of 

Council meetings. 

How many citizens of Lucan can attend these 

meetings after 3pm in Tallaght? How often and 

for how long are the media present? How many 

people know what goes on at these meetings, 

what their Councillors actually do and say, who 

actually turns up, for how long, and whether they 

feel they are being represented adequately? These 

are rhetorical questions. If the three other Dublin 

Councils can facilitate more transparency and by 

default democratic input, why can’t the camera-

shy Councillors in South Dublin? 

 

Frances Fitzgerald TD, Fine Gael 
01 4577712. frances.fitzgerald@oir.ie 

Community Grants Awarded for Lucan 

South Dublin County Council has awarded 

Community Grants to the following groups: 

Society for Old Lucan (Running Costs Grants) 

€500; Clondalkin-Lucan Womenôs Centre 

(Minor Equipment Grant) €1,619.13; 

Lucan United FC (Sports Activity Grant) 

€2,000;Liffey Sound Communications Co-Op   

Colthurst & Rochfort Residents Association 

(Start Up Costs) €495; Fforster Estate Residents 

Group (Running Costs) €500; andFforster 

Estate Residents Group (Environmental 

Improvements) €500 

Informa tion on Cyber-Security Booklet 

There are many unknowns that young people are 

at risk from in today’s digital era. I have compiled 

a very useful booklet which aims to familiarise 

parents, guardians and educators with 

cyberbullying, increased connectivity, dating-apps 

and useful pointers. Please contact my office 

directly if you would like a copy.  

mailto:eobrien@cllrs.sdublincoco.ie
http://www.facebook.com/edobrienlucan
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http://facebook.com/john.curranff
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U16A footballers won the ‘A’ Shield, 15B won 

the league, Minors through to the Championship 

Final, Senior hurlers remain in Div 1, a good 

weekend last weekend. Commiserations to our 

Minor B Camogie and U21 footnball teams who 

lost in Championship. 
 

This weekend sees our Minor B hurlers playing in 

a County Final, 12:30pm O’Toole Park vs 

Commericals. As always support appreciated and 

welcomed. 
 

Our Deepest symaphties to the Teehan, Poole 

and Smith familes on their rcent losses.  
 

Sars Stars ï óGAA for  Allô continues on 

Tuesdays in Scoil Mhuire, Airlie  Heights, all 

welcome, 5pm-5:45pm. 
 

Lucan District  Credit  Union Academy Saturday 

mornings 9:30am Girls, 10am Boys.  
 

CÚPLA FOCALô Mondays, 8pm to 9pm.  
 

Bingo Wednesdays 8:30pm.  
 

25 Card Drive every Friday in the Bar, 

9.00pm. Entry: €5 per person. 1st Prize: €50, 

2nd Prize if  3 or more tables. Everyone Welcome. 
 

Club Shop open Saturdays 9:30am to 1pm. 
 

Zumba classes in the function room Tuesdays 

7.30pm - 8.30pm. €8 per class and €5 for 

students, Contact Tracey on 0879735665.  
 

Also with the playing season ending its time to 

celebrate and what a great way to get everyone 

together – the Club Social night is Saturday 24th 

November 2018, a great way to mix and mingle 

and have a dance, tickets €5 can be got by contact 

Josephine Donohue 087 944 7262 or Mary 

Flannery 087 746 9143. Hot meal served.  
 

DJ in the BAR continues every Saturday Night 

until Christmas from 9.30pm onwards. Bus will  

be provided- numbers permitting. Those requiring 

the bus should place their name on the list and 

pre-pay (€5) at the bar BEFORE THE 

SATURDAY NIGHT, as the order needs to be 

placed. Contact 085 872 8338. 
 

Lotto . There was no winner of the lotto on the 

15th November; Numbers were 3, 12, 

15 and 20. Next weeks’ jackpot 

€6,200, draw will  be managed by 

Josephine Donohue and is sponsored 

by Lucan Village Pharmacy. Play Online Or  

 

Tickets can be purchased at the Club, in Carey’s 

Newsagents, in Vesey Arms or Kenny’s Bar.  
 

SANTA IS COMING  FOR LUNCH !!!...Sunday 

16th December. Booking forms available at the 

bar or book by email: info@bouncemania.ie  
 

As part  of this great Event we will  be running 

a Christmas Craft fair.  Event details can be 

found online or contact Jackie Foley 086 

6776122.  In the Christmas Craft Fair we will  be 

aiming to have a Lucan Sarsfields Stall, where 

will  aim to sell second hand GAA gear (helmets, 

boots) and club gear that are in good condition. 

Donations can be made by contacting Treacy 

Walsh 0879735665. 
 

The Christmas Draw tickets ï The club are 

endeavouring to deliver them to everyone ASAP. 

We have listened to some of the issues (dual 

players and families getting multiple sets of 

tickets) so we are aiming to delivery one envelope 

of ten tickets to each household.  While it takes 

pressure of the mentors to get the tickets it is 

leaving us a bit stretched. We are asking all 

households to sell at least one book (10 tickets) 

for this to be a HUGE success. It is a vital 

fundraiser for the club to ensure we can keep 

supporting our 145 teams’ activities. We do ask 

Mentors to remind parents and members, players 

and supporters to return tickets ASAP. All  details 

are in cover letter with tickets. Support your Club 

so it can support YOU. 
 

First  Aid Course on Monday 26th November 

from 7-9pm. It will  cover all the basic tips / 

advice on how to deal with various injuries / 

concussion etc. The cost is €5 per person (club 

will  cover the balance). Every team is encouraged 

to have at least one person able to cover first aid, 

it doesn't have to be a mentor, it can be a way of 

getting parents involved. To book a place please 

email Colette on colcon@live.ie  it is open to all 

teams 
 

We were delighted to unveil our newest partner, 

Finnstown Pharmacy, during the week. A 3 year 

deal has been agreed and Finnstown Pharmacy 

will  supply first aid supplies to our 140 plus 

teams.  Chairman Ben Murphy and Karen 

Gibbons of Lucan Pharmacy are delighted with 

the agreement.  
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LEIXLIP UNITED SOCCER TRIALS 
Under 12 Premier DDSL 

We are looking for players for our U12’s 2019 

season. 

WHERE:  Leixlip Amenities, Collinstown, 

Leixlip, Co. Kildare  

WHEN:    Wednesday 5th of December 6.00pm -

7.30pm & Friday 7th of December 5.30pm-

7.00pm  

If you are interested in attending, please  

come along or phone 0863398644 for more 

information. 

 

 
 
LUCAN PITCH & PUTT CLUB 
Turkey 18 Stableford (Nett) 

17-18 November 2018 

Gents Class 1 Winner - Vincent Kavanagh - 47pts 

Gents Class 2 Winner - Noel Leonard - 46pts on 

Back 9 

Gents Class 2 Runner Up - Kevin Ward - 46pts on 

Back 3 

Gents Class 3 Winner - Brendan Keane - 48pts 

Ladies Class 1 Winner - Sandra Keogh - 45pts  

Ladies Class 2 Winner - Marie O'Toole - 48pts 

Condolence 

The committee and members wish to extend their 

sincere sympathies to John Carey and family on 

the death of John’s brother Maurice RIP.  Our 

thoughts are with each of him at this very sad 

time. 

 

 

HDKI JAPAN TRIP 2018 
On 27th October 2018, HDKI members travelled 

to Japan for a unique experience with Scott 

Langley Sensei leading the group, all members 

had a fantastic time visiting many shrines and 

visiting the resting place of Funakoshi Sensei in 

Kamakura which was a wonderful experience ,we 

trained in various dojo’s with different instructors 

including Nakayama Sensei’s student Kawawada 

Sensei at the infamous Hoitsugan dojo, the team 

then travelled onto Okinawa for the final leg of 

the journey and again trained with Sensei Senaha 

at his personal home dojo and then also done 2 

tough kumite sessions with Onaga Sensei at the 

new dojokun which seen all members being put 

through their paces, on the last night we got the 

chance to relax and have a party night at the 

wonderful dojo bar which was also an experience 

in itself, I would like to take this opportunity to 

thank Scott 

Langley Sensei 

for the 

opportunity and 

guidance 

throughout the 

whole 

experience. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Members Welcome ï Adults and 

Juveniles  

Our Club is now open for membership.  If you 

would like to join our Club please contact the 

Secretary in writing and we will be in touch with 

the relevant details by return.  You can join as a 

family or individual or indeed you are more than 

welcome to call into the Club House and ask for 

any committee member who will be only too 

willing to discuss your enquiry – best time to call 

is at the weekend or contact us at 

info@lucanpitchandputt.com 

 

Dates for your Diary 

Saturday 1st December - Music 

Saturday 22nd December - Christmas Carols Night 

Music 

Monday 31st December - New Year’s Eve Music 

 

mailto:info@lucanpitchandputt.com


Church Notices  -  Sunday 25 th  November 2018  
 

Our Lord Jesus Christ, King of the Universe  
 

 

St. Mary's Lucan 
 

 

Sunday Masses: 

Vigil Saturday, 6.30pm, 8.45am, 9.45am,  

11am, 12.15pm and 7pm 
 

 

Weekday Masses:   

Monday to Saturday:  10am 
 

 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament:  

(Nuns Chapel), on Thursday 2pm - 4pm  

and Saturday 7.30pm – 9.00pm 
 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturday after 10am Mass and after the 

6.30pm Mass 
 

 

Baptisms:  

Baptism will take place every weekend.  

We ask parents to call to the Sacristy to 

book at least one month before ceremony. 

 

Deepest Sympathy to the husband, 

family and friends of Mary Poole, Beech 

Park.  

May she rest in peace. 

 

 

Divine Mercy Lucan South 
 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 6.30 pm, 10.30 am and 12 

noon 
 

 

Weekday Masses:  

 Monday to Friday:  9.15am 
 

 

Adoration and Prayer: 

Adoration – Friday 10am-3pm 

Prayer Group – Monday 7.30pm-8.30pm 

Scripture Reading – Tuesday 9.45am-10.45am 
 

 

Baptisms:  

Parents are asked to attend an information 

meeting before making arrangements or booking 

dates. 

 

 

 
 

St. Patrick's 
Esker / Dodsboro / Adamstown 
 

 

Sunday Masses:  

Vigil Saturday, 7.00pm, 9am, 10.30am and 

12 noon Folk Mass 
 
 

Weekday Masses:  

Monday to Saturday: 10am 
 

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation:  

Saturday morning after 10am Mass and 

Saturday evening between 6:15 - 6:50pm. 

Saturday. 
 

 

Baptisms: 

1st and 3rd Sundays at 12.45pm and 2nd Saturday 

at 12.30pm.  At least four weeks’ notice is 

required to facilitate preparation. Applications 

between 10am and 1.00pm Monday to Friday at 

Parish Office or after any Mass as Parents are 

required to attend a pre-Baptism Meeting. 

Bookings cannot be accepted on the telephone or 

by email.  

 

 

Lucan Presbyterian Church 
 

 

Sunday: 

10.30am Morning Worship 

Crèche and Children's Ministry 

 

 

Lucan Methodist Church 
 

 

Sunday: New Arrangement:  

9.45am Holy Communion.   

Due to work to be carried out on the church, 

Service will be held in St Andrew’s Church of 

Ireland School, Lucan Rd. until further notice.  

 

 

St. Andrewôs Church of Ireland 
 

Sunday:  

St. Andrewôs - 9am and 10am  

St. Maryôs, Leixlip 11.30am 

 

 

 


